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October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month  
 

Millions are confronted with violence at the hands of their 
significant others each year in our country.   You are not 
alone and 24/7 help is available if you need support. 
Please reach out for help if your partner or someone in 
your life is making you feel afraid, hurting you, 
threatening you and  putting you down.  
 
Warning Signs of Battering Behavior:  
 Jealousy  
 Controlling Behavior 
 Isolation  
 Blaming Others 
 Verbal Abuse 
 Psychological Abuse  
 Cruelty to Children or Animals  
 Threats of Violence  
 Force During Arguments 
 Anger Easily When Drinking or Using Other Drugs  
 Breaking or Striking Objects  
 Discourage Other Friendships 
 Threaten with Weapon  
 Control Your Schedule  
 Accuses You of Being Unfaithful  
 Controls All Finances  
 Forces You to Have Sex  

 
In an Emergency, Call 911 

Call the police as soon as you can. Assault, even by a 
family member is a crime. Get medical attention, ask the 
medical staff to photograph your injuries and keep 
detailed record in the event action is necessary. Contact 
the court system about civil protection order. Leave the 
scene immediately.  
 

Resources & Assistance  
https://www.cabq.gov/help/domestic-violence 

Downtown Public Safety              
Command Supervisors 

 
 
 
 
 
A/Commander   
Jose Sanchez                   
Mobile: 505-252-2589         
Email: josesanchez@cabq.gov 
 
Interim Deputy Commander                   
Ashley Stephenson           
Email:  astephenson@cabq.gov 
Phone:505-238-6954 
 
Dayshift Sergeant      
Gianfranco Di Paolo                
Email: gdipaolo@cabq.gov  
Mobile: 505-967-5316 
 
Swing shift Sergeant           
Elisa Valdez                       
Email:  elisavaldez@cabq.gov 
Phone:505-768-4735 
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ALBUQUERQUE  POLICE  DEPARTMENT  

WELCOME  TO  THE  DON  PERKINS   
PUBLIC  SAFETY  CENTER  E-NEWSLETTER  
 

We are located in:   
The Rosenwald Building  

320 Central Ave SW, Suite 
100 Albuq., NM , 87102    

 
  Substation Phone:                 

505-768-4735 

Albuquerque Police 
Department                        
Don Perkins  

Public Safety Center  
Open: Mon—Fri   

Hours: 8:00 AM –        
5:00 PM  

Closed 12:00 –1PM    
Meal Break     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Dayshift Patrol 
Schedule:  

7:00 AM—5:00 PM  
Mon-Thurs 
 

PATROL: 

 Officer Jake 
Capraro  

 Officer Richard 
Sedillo  

 Officer Corbin 
Waquie  

 Officer Jesus 
Gonzalez 

 
Swing shift Schedule: 
6:00 PM—4:00AM  
Wed-Sat 

 Officer Liame Koste  

 Officer Alicia 
Martinez 

 Officer Nicholas 
Dickerson 

 Officer Jose Gomez 

 Officer K. Vega  
 

Civilian Staff:  

 Betty Lou Chavez  
        Sr. Administrative                 

Assistant  
Email: 
BettyLouChavez@cabq.
gov 

 
PSA  

 Jacob Lucero  
 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

 
Email : DowntownAPD@cabq.gov          

Phone: 505-768-4735                              
To view past  E-Newsletters visit:  

 



 
 

M e s s a g e  f r o m  C h i e f  m e d i n a   
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National Crime Prevention Month was 
founded in 1984. The National Crime 
Prevention Council has worked with 
local law enforcement agencies, civic 
groups, schools, and businesses to 
spread the word about prevention. As 
many know, there is a shrinking number 
of Police Officers nationwide, which is 
one of many reasons to engage in crime 
prevention practices.  
 
We encourage you to view our Website:  
Https://cabq.gov/police/crime-
prevention-safety        
      
     For safety tips and programs that 
APD has to offer contact Brittany 
Martinez , APD Valley Area, Crime 
Prevention Specialist at  Phone: 505-761
-8805 or Email: brimartinez@cabq.gov. 

October is                             
Crime Prevention Month 

Submit a tip online, click below 
Albuquerque Metro Crime Stoppers (crimestoppersnm.com) 

A P D  f a m i l y  a d v o c a c y  c e n t e r    

FAC is committed to providing victims of domestic violence, child 
abuse, sexual assault and their families with safe setting to assist in 
addressing and overcoming the trauma of their  experience and break 
the cycle of violence.  
 
For further information please visit: About the Family Advocacy Center 
— City of Albuquerque (cabq.gov)  
 

 ON-SITE PARTNERS: 
 Advocacy for Domestic Violence Resource Center, 24 Hour Hotline  

(505)248-3165,  Email: dvrc@dvrcm.org  
 SANE—Sexual Assault Nurse Examiners, General Information                                              

(505) 883-8720, 24 Hour Hotline (505) 883-8720 
 Rape Crisis Center of New Mexico, 24 Hour Hotline (505) 266-7711 
 Transgender Resource Center of New Mexico (505) 440-3402  
 UNM Resource Center—UNM Women’s Resource Center is a place 

of advocacy, support, and safety for all members of the University of 
New Mexico and greater community. Victim services included 
advocacy, counseling and comprehensive education within a 
trauma informed space on campus.  

       Phone: 505-227-3716  Email: women@unm.edu 
 New Mexico Legal Aid—NM Legal Aid provides high –quality 

advocacy and legal representation to eligible and low-income 
individuals and families to help them help themselves towards safer, 
more stable and healthier futures.  

      Phone: 833-LGL-HELP (833-545-4357)  

Https://cabq.gov/police/crime-prevention-safety
Https://cabq.gov/police/crime-prevention-safety
http://www.crimestoppersnm.com/sitemenu.aspx?P=index&ID=531
https://www.cabq.gov/albuquerque-family-advocacy-center/about-the-family-advocacy-center
https://www.cabq.gov/albuquerque-family-advocacy-center/about-the-family-advocacy-center
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Window to Opportunity: City Offering Grants to Help Local Businesses Affected by Vandalism  

  
ALBUQUERQUE — The City of Albuquerque is launching the Window to Opportunity grant to help businesses 
affected by vandalism. The program is a partnership between the Albuquerque Police Department (APD) and the 
Economic Development Department's Small Business Office. This new initiative will help alleviate the financial 
burden associated with replacing or repairing broken or vandalized windows for small businesses. 
 
“We stand by our local businesses and are finding new ways to support them,” said Mayor Tim Keller. “For a small 
business, the cost of vandalism can be devastating, and  folks can get back to business sooner.” 
 
There is a total of $200,000 available for the program. Eligible applicants include brick-and-mortar businesses 
with 25 or fewer employees, 501(c)(3) and 501(c)(6) non-profit organizations, and educational entities located 
within the City of Albuquerque boundaries. 
 
The grant will reimburse up to 80% of the total cost of window replacement or repair, with a maximum 
reimbursement of $5,000 per business. An additional $1,000 is available for businesses that incorporate 
environmentally sustainable “green” glass or security glass into their repairs. 
 
"By addressing window damage promptly, we can help ensure that our city remains a safe place for everyone, and 
a supportive place to do business” said Senior Economic Developer Frankie Hermosillo. “We are always looking for 
ways to adapt to the needs of our local business community and get them the help they need.” 
 
To qualify, incidents must have occurred on or after September 1, 2024, with appropriate documentation, 
including a police report and timestamped photos of the damaged and repaired windows. Applicants with an 
incident and window repair/replacement date from July 1, 2024 through August 31, 2024 are eligible to apply 
with a mandatory enrollment with the APD Business Crime Prevention Security Survey. 
 
Applications can be submitted on the City’s website at cabq.gov/windowgrant. 
 
The Window to Opportunity Grant builds on the successful July 2020 Glass Replacement program, which provided 
similar support to Downtown properties. This new initiative extends that support to a broader range of businesses 
and organizations across Albuquerque. 
 

For more information on the Window to Opportunity Grant, including how to apply,                                            
please visit cabq.gov/windowgrant or contact the City of Albuquerque’s Small Business Office. 

a n n o u n c e m e n t s  

http://cabq.gov/windowgrant
http://cabq.gov/windowgrant

